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prove of this scheme. Baji Rao and the Pratinidhl led an
expedition to check Chauhan's inroads. The latter, not being
in a position to fight a general action, entrenched himself in
the fortress of Shirole which was subjected to siege operations
by Baji Rao. When Sambhaji received intelligence of his
commander-in-chief's distress, he came to his relief. By un-
daunted attacks he rescued Chauhan, leaving his own family
and treasure chests in the hands of the Pratinidhl. Among
those captured were Tara Bai, Rajas Bai and others. At the
suggestion of Baji Rao, Sahu did not want to leave matters
half done. He was determined to bring Sambhaji to his knees.
Fighting continued for some time with varied results but at
length Sambhaji's forces were completely routed at Vishalgad
in 1730, and he was compelled to sue for peace. An agree-
ment was concluded at Warna according to which Sambhaji
recognized the sovereignty of Sahu. Sahu, on his part, agreed
to forgo his claim in the territory comprising Konkan in
favour of his cousin. Sambhaji was also assigned some forts
and military outposts. The treaty of Warna settled the differ-
ences between Sahu and Sambhaji once for all. This conci-
liation gave Baji Rao an opportunity to concentrate his atten-
tion on his schemes of foreign conquest, having nothing now
to fear from Kolhapur.
In the meantime, the opposition between Baji Rao and
Trimbak Rao Dabhade had grown more intense. The latter
had, for some time, been smarting under the humiliating
treatment meted out to him by Baji Rao who had overrun
Gujerat against his wishes and concluded an agreement with
Sarbuland Khan which vitally affected his interests in that
part of the country. At the instigation of Baji Rao, Trimbak
Rao Dabhade was debarred by Sahu from entering or under-
taking any expedition in Malwa. He appealed to Sahu but
failed to get any justice or consideration. His past services in
Gujerat were totally ignored and his power and influence
crippled by Baji Rao. In these circumstances he was compelled
to open secret correspondence with Sambhaji and Nizamu'l-
Mulk in order to strengthen his position. This happened
before Sambhaji concluded the agreement with Sahu.
Trimbak Rao Dabhade proclaimed among the Marathas that
he was organizing resistance to the growing power of Baji

